
Budget Workshop 1 March 2, 2022 

TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS/MICROSOFT “TEAMS” 
 

EAST HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 
 

March 2, 2022 
 

BUDGET WORKSHOP 
 

INSPECTIONS & PERMITS, BOARD OF EDUCATION and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
 
PRESENT Chair Richard F. Kehoe, Vice Chair Donald Bell, Jr., Majority Leader Sebrina Wilson, 

Minority Leader John Morrison, Councillors Angela Parkinson, Awet Tsegai, Thomas 
Rup, Travis Simpson and Harry Amadasun, Jr.   
 

ALSO   Mayor Michael Walsh 
PRESENT Ken Sayers, Chief Information Security Officer  
  Richard Muth, Information Technology Manager (via Teams) 
  Jessica Carrero, Durational Project Manager 

Gregg Grew, Director, Inspections & Permits Department 
Connor Martin, Chief of Staff 
Tyron Harris, Board of Education Chair, East Hartford Public Schools 
Nathan Quesnel, Superintendent of Schools 

  Ben Whittaker, Chief Operations Officer, East Hartford Public Schools 
  Vanessa Jenkins, Board of Education Secretary, East Hartford Public Schools 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 

Chair Kehoe called the meeting to order at 6:36 p.m. The Chair announced the exit locations in  
accordance with Connecticut General Statutes §29-381, after which the Council joined him in  
the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Ken Sayers, Chief Information Security Officer (6:39 p.m.) presented the Office of Information 
Technology Department’s proposed budget for FY 2022-2023 and answered questions from the 
Council. 
 
Director of Inspections & Permits Gregg Grew (7:32 p.m.) presented his department’s proposed 
budget for FY 2022-2023 and answered questions from the Council. 
 
Board of Education Chair Tyron Harris, Superintendent Nate Quesnel and Ben Whittaker, Chief 
Operations Officer (8:56 p.m.), reviewed the Board’s proposed 2022-2023 fiscal year budget and 
presented an overview of the operations of the East Hartford Public Schools with the Town Council.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
  
MOTION  By John Morrison  
  seconded by Don Bell 
  to adjourn (10:20 pm). 
  Motion carried 9/0. 
 
                       Attest_________________________ 
                                         Jason Marshall 
                                                                                                     Town Council Chair 


